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FROM: Keith R. Sydnor, Mayor 'fly 
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DEC 1 4 2023 

City of Laurel 
Office of the Clerk 

I am writing to inform you of an important change in our City's legal representation. 
After six years of dedicated service as our City Solicitor, Larry N. Taub will be transitioning 
to new responsibilities within the O'Malley, Miles. Nylen & Gilmore, P.A.,—law firm. 

Larry has been an invaluable asset to our City, and we extend our sincere gratitude 
for his unwavering commitment and contributions during his tenure as City Solicitor. As 
he takes on new responsibilities, Larry has recommended Stephanie P. Anderson, 
Esquire, his esteemed colleague, to assume the role of City Solicitor. 

I have met with Ms. Anderson, and find that she is professional, knows the law, 
and will be an asset to the City of Laurel. 

I am pleased to advise the members of the City Council that I have decided to 
submit the name of Stephanie P. Anderson, Esquire, to serve as Laurel's next City 
Solicitor. Ms. Anderson is a Principal with the law firm of O'Malley, Miles, Nylen & 
Gilmore, P.A., located in Calverton, Maryland. 

For more than fifty years, the attorneys of O'Malley, Miles, Nylen & Gilmore, P.A. 
have been a full-service, regional business law firm with the demonstrated history and 
capability to confront complex litigation, real estate and banking, land use, and zoning, 
administrative law, and governmental affairs challenges. They represent a myriad of 
businesses, individuals, cities, municipalities, institutions, and non-profit organizations 
and are committed to providing each client with a team of accomplished legal 
professionals focused on achieving that client's goals. 

It is my pleasure to submit the name of Stephanie P. Anderson, Esquire, with the 
law firm of O'Malley, Miles, Nylen & Gilmore, P.A. as Laurel's City Solicitor, effective 
January 9, 2024, and ask for your concurrence at the Monday, January 8, 2024, Mayor 
and City Council meeting. 

Email laurelmayor@laurel.md.us Twitter @LaurelMayor Website. wwwcityoflaurel.org 



Ms. Anderson's resume is attached for your information. Please let me know if 
you have any questions or wish to discuss this appointment. 

Attachment (1) 

cc: Christian L. Pulley, CPM, City Administrator 
Joanne Barr, Deputy City Administrator 
Ana R. Navarro, MMC, Executive Assistant to the Mayor 
Sara A. Green, CMC, Clerk to the Council 
Larry N. Taub, City Solicitor 


